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CALDWELL POLICE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE 

DATE: January 11, 2023 

On January 11, just after 1 a.m., Caldwell Police arrested 29 year-old Justino Morales Ramos. 

Ramos was a person of interest in a homicide in a Nampa apartment in the 1800 block of 1st St. 

N., reported to police on January 9. 

Caldwell Police were led to Ramos after a tip came in from a woman who said that she had 

picked up Ramos at a business in Caldwell and offered him shelter. After seeing a photo of 

Ramos in the media, she realized the person she picked up was the person of interest concerning 

the homicide in Nampa and called police.  

Caldwell Police arrived and detained Ramos without incident or force. He is currently being 

charged with failure to report a death. Murder charges are pending.  

“Once again, our wonderful Caldwell community proved to be an integral role in ensuring a 

violent predator was brought to justice. Thank you for trusting us enough to call. Nampa PD and 

Caldwell PD work seamlessly together and with our communities to keep everyone safe,” said 

Rex Ingram, Caldwell Chief of Police.   
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